
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Friday September 3, 2021 

 

To Team Members in Licensed Areas:   

On Monday, a staff member from the Congaree neighborhood tested positive off site. On Thursday, a staff 

member who worked in River Banks on Monday and in Rose Gardens on Wednesday tested positive at Still 

Hopes. This triggered us to go back to “outbreak testing” and test all residents in licensed areas.  

During outbreak testing, a resident tested positive in Sanders Rehab. All other residents have tested negative. 

All staff were tested two times this week and will continue with the two tests a week until further notice.  

ALL neighborhoods require the use of eye protection and a facemask. KN95s and eye protection are 

available to all licensed area team members at the Greenway front desk in addition to N95s which are 

available to everyone who has been fit tested.  

All neighborhoods are under compassionate care visits only until at least Wednesday. All approved visitors are 

required to wear eye protection and a mask on all neighborhoods. Please see resident letter for full details on 

visitation.  

Sanders Rehab team members should remain on the Sanders neighborhood throughout their shift. Please utilize 

the breakroom in Sanders for meals. One meal will be provided to team members on Sanders each shift for free 

and delivered to the unit. Please see supervisor for details on ordering and delivery. Please be mindful that it 

will be easiest to bring your meals or order food on the neighborhood “line” during this period.  

We must continue to limit unnecessary employee travel to non-licensed areas (or vice versa) unless 

directed by your supervisor or for normal job duties. This includes not leaving licensed areas to dine in 

Emilie’s Café or PDR buffet and non-licensed residents / staff entering Greenway to dine in Caroline’s or 

visit until further notice.  

Staff in licensed neighborhoods should limit travel between neighborhoods as much as possible. There 

should be NO travel between Sanders and other neighborhoods.  

 

 

Please see your supervisor to confirm your department’s time and location for testing and for any additional 

information. 


